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The International Bar Association’s Human Rights Institute (IBAHRI) supports Guatemala’s transfer of power 
despite attempts to overturn the electoral results and stands firm in support of democracy and Rule of Law in the 
country.  
 
A fundamental aspect of the Rule of Law is access to justice and the independence of legal professions. Lawyers, 
judges and prosecutors must be able to carry out their professional duties without harassment, intimidation or 
improper interference. 
 
In Guatemala, under the previous government, lawyers were often faced with surveillance, attacks, and subjected to 
or threatened with prosecution when working on politically sensitive cases. Multiple lawyers or their families have 
had to leave the country in response to the threats they received. Similarly, more than 40 judges and prosecutors 
had to exile to avoid being arbitrarily arrested following mock trials.  
 
The IBAHRI encourages Guatemala’s new government to work towards the strengthening of institutions, the 
protection of the Rule of Law and access to justice, respect for human rights and the promotion of equality and 
respect for diversity. Immediate measures to safeguard the independence of the legal profession and to provide 
protection against any form of undue interference with their work should hopefully lead to a return to the country 
of the legal actors forced to exile.  
 
Thank you. 
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